
 

 

Eagle Tales 
Message from Mr. Erickson 

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 5  

In this Issue: 

I hope this letter finds you well. It is hard to believe that we are 
already 5 weeks into the new school year. I want to thank you for 
helping us start the school year so positively. The energy on campus is 
incredible, and it is clear that our Eagles are ready to soar to new 
heights. 

September is Attendance Awareness Month, and I want to take 
a moment to highlight the importance of being present every day. 
Every day in school matters—students learn best when they are here 
consistently, on time, and ready to learn. Whenever possible, we ask 
that medical or personal appointments be scheduled on Fridays or 
during school breaks. This helps our students maximize their learning 
while still taking care of important needs. Of course, if your child is ill, 
please keep them home and notify the office. 

This year, we have set a strong course together by adopting the 
theme of Row the Boat. Rowing the boat is about sacrifice, energy, and 
a positive attitude—each of us working together to move forward, even 
when challenges arise. I have already seen our students, staff, and 
families rowing together in the first weeks of school, and it has been 
inspiring to watch. We will be sharing more about the Row the Boat 
theme throughout the school year. 

I am also excited to share that we are offering additional 
tutoring opportunities for our students. Tutoring will be available after 
school and on Fridays, giving students extra support to strengthen 
their skills and grow in confidence. 
Together, as we row the boat, support regular attendance, and provide 

strong academic opportunities, I know we are headed for a fantastic 
year. 

Thank you, as always, for your continued support and 
partnership. Feel free to reach out with any questions. 
With appreciation, 
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Elgin School uses email as our primary communica3on.   

• Please ensure any parent/guardian email addresses are current in ParentVUE during 
online registra3on and the “Mailings Allowed” box is checked.  

• Any changes to email, phone numbers, or addresses aDer the online registra3on period 
can be communicated to Ms. Paul.   

 
Emergency/Urgent communica3on: 

• Messages will be sent via the Elgin School Remind App.  
• Follow up informa3on will be sent via regular email as well.   

 
Classroom to Home communica3on: 

• Teachers will u3lize email and ParentVUE.   
• Elementary teachers also u3lize the Bloomz app. 

 
ParentVUE app features: 

• Submit absences in advance 
• Communicate directly with teachers 
• Check current grades 
• School Calendar  

Elgin School  
School -to-Home Communication 

 



 

 3rd Grade – By Mrs. K. Newberry  

 
 
 

      
 

We’ve had such an exciting quarter in 3rd grade! Here’s a look at what we’ve been learning 
across subjects:


Science 
We started by learning about clouds—how to identify them, predict 
storms, and estimate how long they might last. Coming up, we’ll dive 
into the world of sound waves, experimenting with how sound travels 
at different distances. Students will be creating secret codes, making 
paper cup phones, and even mimicking sound waves through fun 
activities.


Social Studies 
We explored why people form communities, why they are important, and how 
each of us can be a good community member. Students also studied 
Arizona’s state symbols and showcased their learning by creating beautifully 
illustrated picture books. Looking ahead, we’ll continue learning about 
Arizona, including the 5 C’s: Cattle, Cotton, Citrus, Climate, and Copper.


Math 
Our focus has been on multiplication strategies such as skip 
counting, repeated addition, arrays, and number lines. Now we are applying 
these skills to explore area and seeing how it connects to real-life situations.


ELA 
We studied different characters in our stories and discussed the 
importance of being yourself. Up next, we will focus on 
communication through letter writing—learning how to use 

words thoughtfully and build strong relationships, even with people who are 
different from us.


Art 
Students are creating Arizona-themed cups and saucers. Once they are 
glazed and finished, we’ll celebrate with a classroom tea party using their 
handmade pottery. For the County Fair, 3rd grade will also be making 
totem poles out of recycled materials, each one representing the 5 C’s 
of Arizona. This project combines art, culture, and sustainability in a 
creative way!


We are so proud of how hard our 3rd graders are working and can’t wait to see their creativity 
shine in the upcoming projects!



 

 
 

 

8th Grade Marine Biology Club - By Ms. K. Ortiz 
Nestled about 26 miles off the coast of Southern California, Catalina Island 

feels almost like another world. Each May, Elgin School’s 8th Grade Marine Biology 
Club has the opportunity to attend a week-long educational camp on this beautiful 
island. Catalina Island Marine Institute (CIMI) provides students the chance 
to engage in confidence and team building activities, such as snorkeling, kayaking, 
rock-climbing, and tide-pooling, all while learning about the ocean and unique ecosystems of the island.  

Catalina Island and the waters around it are home to numerous species of wildlife such as bison, fox, 
woodpeckers, blue whales, dolphins, sea lions, sunfish, and maybe the most notably, the Garibaldi, 
California’s state marine fish, which is bright orange in color.  While on the island, students are housed in 
ocean front cabins and provided delicious balanced meals by the camp's kitchen staff. All educational labs and 
activities are overseen by Camp Counselors and the 8th Grade sponsors.  

Camp Counselors are typically collegiate  level  Marine Biology students seeking further education and 
research opportunities while employed at CIMI. Kailey was the Eagle’s counselor in 2021-22 and shared her 
passion and knowledge of algae and kelp with Elgin students. Giant Kelp forests are found just off the coast of 
Catalina Island. Students snorkeled through, took samples, and even got to taste the kelp. Jules hosted the 
2022-23 Elgin Eagles and shared her expertise of marine mammals. Jules has worked with dolphins, orcas, and 
other marine mammals in Aquarium (captivity) environments. During a kayaking trip students were able to 
observe a baby sea lion sunbathing on a rock while another adult sea lion swam nearby.  

 
 

The 2025-26 8th Grade Marine Biology club will 
be hosting multiple fundraising opportunities including 
the Annual Walk-A-Thon, Krispy Kreme doughnut 
sales, and sports concessions to fund their CIMI trip in 
May 2026. It is the generous support of the community 
that has allowed the CIMI trip to occur for the past 17 
years, with the exception of  2 years that the camp was 
closed due to COVID restrictions. Donations up to $400 
are eligible for Tax Credit.  
 



 

Arizona Educational Foundation’s Teacher of the Year,  
Top 10 Finalist 
Callie Mattus 

 

 

  Callie Mattus, a highly respected teacher at Elgin Elementary School in 
the Sonoita Elementary School District, has been named a semifinalist for the 
2025 Arizona Teacher of the Year by the Arizona Education Foundation (AEF). 
She was selected as one of only ten educators statewide to be recognized with 
this honor. 

 Each year, the Arizona Teacher of the Year program honors exceptional 
educators who exemplify best practices in teaching, demonstrate outstanding 
leadership, and make a lasting impact on students, schools, and their 
communities. With over 60,000 public school teachers serving in more than 
2,000 schools across Arizona, being named a semifinalist places Ms. Mattus in 
the top tier of educators statewide.  
 “Callie Mattus is the kind of teacher every student deserves,” said 
Daniel Erickson, Superintendent/Principal of Sonoita Elementary School 
District. “She leads with purpose, inspires with passion, and consistently brings 
out the best in her students and colleagues. We are extremely blessed to have 
her on our team. She is a true example of excellence in teaching, teacher 
leadership, and ‘rowing the boat’ with heart and commitment every day.”  
 While Ms. Mattus has chosen to step back from the statewide selection 
process at this time, the honor of being named a semifinalist stands as a 
powerful recognition of her tremendous contributions to education and to the 
students of our community. 
 
 

 

Santa Cruz County Teacher of the Year Runner-Up 
Anna Coleman 

 



 Kinder Readiness - By Dr. Chris Clouse  
 Every Wednesday, Elgin Elementary School has Preschool Story Time for children who will enter 

Kindergarten in fall 2026. Preschool children come to the gym at 8:00 for the pledge and school cheer, then go 
to Room 14 for a story and activities. Join us to work on kindergarten readiness skills, get to know the campus, 
and make new friends! For more information, contact Christine Clouse at cclouse@elgink12.com or 520-455-
5514 ext. 117. 
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Preventing Bug Bites 
Summer is winding down, the humidity is up, and our rains still are few and far between. With this weather, 
bug season is upon us. We have been having students coming in complaining of bug bites, both on campus, as 
well as from home. 

We wanted to share some information with you. Students have been coming in to the nurse’s office, as well as 
their classrooms complaining of bugs biting them outside while on the playground and other outside areas. 
Some of the bugs seen are mosquitos, some type of very small black round beetle, and some type of outdoor 
bug appearing to be flea-like. They have all been from exposure outside. There is no concern for an indoor 
infestation, or bugs being brought in from homes or uncleanliness of any type.  Elgin School has routine pest 
service and daily cleaning. All of the classrooms and other areas have been inspected and are clear of any 
contagious bugs.  Unfortunately, there are bugs outside which is beyond the control of the school. 

Here are some tips to help keep your children more comfortable and healthier during this bug season: 
• Wear shoes, long socks, pants, and shirts, preferably light in color. 
• If preferred, apply a bug deterrent of your choice to skin before attending school. Do not send these 

types of sprays or lotions to school with your child. They are considered medication and can possibly 
cause allergic reactions for other students.  

• Talk with your child about refraining from rolling around in the grass, dirt, gravel, and wood chip 
substrates. 

• Consider alternatives to playing on grassy fields. There are two large shaded areas on the playgrounds 
where you child can sit or stand in the shade and talk, read, or play games. 

• Remove clothes and shower before bed every night. Launder clothing every day, if possible, to help 
prevent bugs from entering the home.  

• If bitten, refrain from scratching the bites to help prevent secondary infections.  
• Apply anti-irritation lotions or ointments, such as calamine lotion, Benadryl type creams, etc. for 

itching. Epsom salt warm baths or oatmeal baths can help relieve itching.  
Naturopathic oils can help with both being a bug repellant, as well as act as a skin irritation reliever. 
Search the internet for what works for your family. 

• Websites you can go to for more information are: 
o https://www.cdc.gov/yellow-book/hcp/environmental-

hazards-risks/mosquitoes-ticks-and-other-
arthropods.html 

o https://www.mayoclinic.org/first-aid/first-aid-insect-
bites/basics/art-20056593 

o https://www.cdc.gov/early-care/communication-
resources/outdoor-play-and-safety-for-children-in-
ece.html 

o https://azpoison.com/sites/default/files/u116/bites_stings_broch_v4.pdf   
 

If you have any further concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to contact Principal Erickson or Nurse 
Prentice at the school. 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

The Elgin School PTC will be holding a 
Breakfast Fundraiser on Saturday, September 13th at the 
Sonoita Fairgrounds from 6:00-8:00 AM.  We are in need of 
breakfast burrito supplies and baked good donations for this 
event.  Please sign up below by Tuesday, September 9th.  Items 
can be delivered to the school office by Thursday, September 
11th at 1:00 PM.  Monetary donations are also 
appreciated.  Please contact the Elgin School PTC at 
elginPTC@elgink12.com with any questions.   

 
 Use this link to access our online sign up! 
 https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090544AAAB28A6FD0-
57817539-ptcbreakfast#/  
 

   

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090544AAAB28A6FD0-57817539-ptcbreakfast#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090544AAAB28A6FD0-57817539-ptcbreakfast#/
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Connect with Local Producers!
SCHOOL INTEREST FORM 

1 pound whole, fresh melon yields
approximately 1 cup of cubed, ready to

eat melon 

upL I F T
LEARN. INSPIRE. FEED. TEACH.

LOCAL RECIPE:
SUMMER MELON SALAD

CANARY MELONS

FIND LOCAL CANARY MELONS
IN ARIZONA:

ARIZONA HARVEST FACTS!

QUICK MATH: 
CANARY (YELLOW) MELONS

August 2025 | TASTE AZ | The Arizona Department of Education  |  USDA is an
equal opportunity provider, employer, and lender.

Summer Melon Salad is a zesty. sweet and
refreshing salad. It features canary and

cantaloupe melons, fresh mint, and lemon
juice. 

Agritopia Farms, Gilbert, AZ 

via Sun Produce

Arevalos Farm, McNeal, AZ

via Pivot Produce

Blooming Reed Farms, Paulden, AZ

via Sun Produce

via Pivot Produce

4 cups diced Cantaloupe melon
4 cups diced Canary melon
1 Lemon
Mint leaves, finely chopped

Canary melons are are named for their bright, canary-
yellow skin which resembles the color of a canary bird.
The flesh of the canary melon is pale ivory or light green
and is known for its mildly sweet, tangy, and refreshing
flavor, similar to cantaloupe.
Canary melons are a good source of vitamins A and C,
which are important for maintaining healthy skin and
boosting the immune system. They also provide dietary
fiber, which aids in digestion.
With over 90% water content, canary melons are a
fantastic way to stay hydrated, especially during the hot
summer months.
When selecting a canary melon, look for one that is vibrant
in color and feels heavy. A ripe canary melon will have a
slight give when gently pressed at the blossom end.
To test the ripeness of a canary melon, give it a light tap. A
ripe melon will produce a deep, hollow sound, indicating
that it is juicy and ready to eat.

Serving size: ½ cup, Yield 16 servings
NSLP/SBP Crediting Information: ½ cup Fruit 

HARVEST MONTHS: July, August, September

To ensure food safety with melons always
thoroughly wash them under running water before
cutting and eating.
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Substitute &
Part-time

Drivers wanted

Are you looking for a rewarding and flexible job where you can make a
difference in your community? We are seeking dedicated and
responsible individuals to join our team as Substitute or Part-time
School Bus Drivers.

*Why Choose Us?*
Competitive salary
Flexible working hours
Supportive team environment
Opportunity to positively impact the lives of children

*Requirements:*
Commercial Driver’s License and School Bus Driver Certification
(training is available)
Excellent communication and interpersonal skills
Commitment to safety and reliability
Willingness to undergo a background check and training

Join us in ensuring the safe and timely transportation of our community's
most precious cargo—our students. Apply today and become an integral part
of a team that values safety, responsibility, and community spirit!

For more information or to apply, contact us at 520.394.3000. We look
forward to welcoming you aboard!

Patagonia Union High School



 

 

 

AGENCY PHONE NUMBER ADDRESS SERVICES PROVIDED 

0S3 Movement (520) 257-7755 214 N. Morley Avenue Youth Center- cycling and physical health
Alliance Counseling Center (520)281-0009 1790 N. Mastick Way #D Behavioral, addiction, domestic violence, anger mgmt.,marital couns.

Amado Community Alliance (520)255-4067 15 S. Country Line Rd. Prevention, Parent Education Workshop, Health Literacy

Arizona Complete Health CRISIS LINE 1(844)-534-4673 1(866)495-6735 24 Hour Crisis Line/Nursewise Crisis Line
Arizona Peer & Family Career Academy (855) 829-7322 www.azpfca.org Workforce development, peer and family support
Borderland Food Bank (520) 287-2627 270 W. Produce Row Food Bank
Boys and Girls Club (520) 287-3733 590 Tyler Ave. Tutoring, Homework assistance, afterschool activities
Casitas De Santa Cruz (520)287-9133 1769 W. Target Range Rd Low Income housing for elderly residents
CHARM (Child Health & Resilience Mastery) (520) 484-6600 www.charmaz.org  Parent education/training, Camps, Grief assistance, SEL training
Chicanos Por La Causa (520)281-9570 575 N. Grand Ave. Housing, Mortgate, Debt management classes
Child & Family Resource Center (520)281-9303 1827 N. Mastick Way Maternal and child health- families and students 0 to 5
Community Medical Services (520) 924-6535 X526 274 Viewpoint Dr. Medication assisted treatment (MAT) services for addiction
Circles Of Peace (520)281-0579 155 N. Morley Ave. Family counseling, substance abuse, DV treatment, DUI treatment, 

(continued) " " prevention, support groups, harm reduction, youth leadership

Consulate General of Mexico (520)287-2521 135 West Cardwell St. Protection and support  for Mexican Citizens
DES (Food Stamp and Assistance) (520)281-2634 1843 N. State Dr. Food and childcare assistance
Dependable Health Services (520)  761-3211 855 W. Bell Rd. Ste. # 300 Home health, hospice care and nursing
Family Involvement Center (520)470-8721 ericka@familyinvolvementcenter.org Case management, family support, adult care coordination
First Things First (520) 761-3012 1145 W. Frontage Rd. Ste. 1 (Rio Rico) Early Childhood support- ages 0 to 5; parent training
Hope Inc. (520)287-9612 1891 N. Mastick Way Mental Health & Addiction recover
Horizon Human Services (520)287-9678 545 N. Grand Ave #2 Interegated Health care program
Intermountain Health Center (520)281-0678 276 W. Viewpoint Dr. Behavioral health, autism, child and family counseling
Lions Club (520)287-9344 639 N. Grand Ave Eyeglasses
Los Padres Home Visitation Program (520) 375-7954 21 E. Court St. Home visitation, early childhood ages 0 to 5
Mariposa Community Health Center (520)281-1550 1852 N. Mastick Way Health Center, primary care, physical, social and behavioral hlth.
Mariposa Behavioral Health Services (520) 375-5000 1835 N. Mastick Way Therapy, psychiatry, case management ages 6 and up
Mi Kid (520)377-2122 1777 N. Frank Reed Rd. Behavioral Health/children, youth, families
Nogales- Santa Cruz Chamber of Commerce (520) 287-3685 123 W. Kino Park Pl. small business, entrepeneurship, visitor and informational center
Nogales Community Development Corporation (520)397-9219 124 B N. Terrace Ave. Entrepeneurship, small business, & economic dev. services
Nogales Community Food Bank (520)281-2790 2636 N. Donna Ave Food bank
Nogales Crossroads Mission (520)287-5828 338 N. Morley Ave Shelter services
Nogales Family Safety Center (520)724-6600 info@soazadvocacy.org One stop crisis center, advocacy,  child victim services
Nogales Housing Authority (520)287-4183 951 N. Kitchen Street Safe and sanitary housing conditions
Odyssey Services Corporation (520) 223-0171 1071 N. Grand Ave. Ste: 104-105 Support for children and adults with special needs
One Stop Center- Arizona @ Work (520)375-7670 610 N. Morely Employment services
Patagonia Youth Enrichment Center (520) 343-2356 115 S. 3rd Avenue Youth center, tutoring, homework assistance, life skills, safety
Pinal Hispanic Council (520)287-0015 275 N. Grand Court Plaza Behavioral Health
Rebuilding Together (520) 313-3681 3061 N. Sunrise Pl. Home improvement support
Santa Cruz Council on Aging (520) 287-7422 125 E. Madison St. Meal distribution, senior activities and classes, senior center
Santa Cruz Parent Love Connection (520) 285-6112 1230 Calle Rafael Support for parents of children with special needs
Santa Cruz Training Programs (520) 287-2043 91 E. La Castellana Dr. Support for individuals with developmental disabilities
Santa Cruz Victim Services Division (520)375-7780 2150 N. Congress Dr. Victim Services
SEACAP (520)287-5066 490 W. Chenoweth Housing & utilities
SEAGO (520) 375-7896 2150 N. Congress Dr. Home health, respite care, meal deliveries 
SEAHEC (520)287-4722 1171 W. Target Range Rd. Health Education Center
Self-Help Program (520) 375-8210 2160 N. Congress Dr. Ste. 2208 Legal aid for self-representation
Southern Arizona Autism Association (520)223-0260 67 E. Baffert Dr. Parent education & Training 
Southern Arizona Legal Aid (SALA) 1(800)248-6789 2343 E. Broadway (Tucson) Legal services
University of Arizona Center for Rural Health (520) 268-0126 by appointment Medical Insurance Assistance
University of Arizona Cooperative Extension (520) 281-2994 489 N. Arroyo Blvd. Nutrition, physical activity, Family Resource Centers (0 to 5) 
(continued) " " Child care support, Parenting, Financial Literacy, 4H, Robotics

                                           SCC CCRT

                                                                                                           

                                             Teen Lifeline  (602) 248-TEEN
                                                                              or 1-800-248-8336
Updated 3-7-25

COMMUNITY OUTREACH GUIDE

                                        *** If you have any changes, suggestions, or additions please contact Terri Sprigg at (520) 375-7952 or tsprigg@santacruzcountyaz.gov. ***



 

 

 

Elgin School Calendar
2025-26

Normal School Hours: July 4
7:55 AM-3:00 PM S M T W T F  

1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30 31

August 16 September 17
S M T W T F S S M T W T F S

1 2 1 2 3 4 5 6
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 14 15 16 17 18 19 20
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 21 22 23 24 25 26 27
24 25 26 27 28 29 28 29 30
31

October 17 November 11
S M T W T F S S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 1
5 6 7 8 9 10 11 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 9 10 11 12 13 14 15
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 16 17 18 19 20 21 22
26 27 28 29 30 31 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30

December 12 January 15 Teacher & Staff In-Service
S M T W T F S S M T W T F S First & Last Days

1 2 3 4 5 6 1 2 3 Vacation - No School
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Special Event Release

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 11 12 13 14 15 16 17
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 18 19 20 21 22 23 24
28 29 30 31 25 26 27 28 29 30 31

February 16 March 14
S M T W T F S S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

April 18 May 12
S M T W T F S S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 1 2
5 6 7 8 9 10 11 3 4 5 6 7 8 9

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 10 11 12 13 14 15 16
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 17 18 19 20 21 22 23
26 27 28 29 30 24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31

July 21st-24th Faculty & Staff Return
July 28th First Day - Students
Sept. 1st Labor Day - No School 
Oct. 6th Fall Break - No School 
Nov. 10th Special Event Release (11:30 
AM)
Nov. 11th Veterans Day  - No School 
Nov. 24th-28th Thanksgiving Break - No 
School
Dec. 22nd-Jan.2nd  Winter Break - No School 
Jan. 5th Students Return 
Jan. 19th Civil Rights Day - No School
March 9th- 13th Spring Break - No School 
May 21st Last day for Students - Early 

Dismissal at 11:30 AM

This calendar is subject to change. 
152 Instructional Days

Report Card Periods
1st Quarter - 7/28-10/2
2nd Quarter - 10/7-12/18
3rd Quarter - 1/3-3/5
4th Quarter - 3/16-5/21


